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THE ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD

WARSAW/ITCO,

Petitioner,

IMIOnconO,B

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL ) PCB 11-7 6
PROTECTION AGENCY,

Respondent.

TRANSCRIPT FROM THE PROCEEDINGS taken before

HEARING OFFICER CAROL WEBB, by LISA K. HAHN, CSR, RMR, a

notary public within and for the County of Macon and

State of Illinois, at the Illinois Pollution Control

Board, 1021 North Grand Avenue East (North Entrance),

Springfield, Illinois, on the 26th day of February 2013,

A.D., at 10:30 a.m.
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1 APPEARANCES:

2 ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD,
1021 North Grand Avenue East

3 North Entrance
Springfield, Illinois 60601

4 217—524—8509
webbc@ipcb.state.il.us

5 BY: MS. CAROL WEBB, HEARING OFFICER;

6

7 ELIAS, MEGINNES, RIFFLE & SEGHETTI, P.C.
416 Main Street

8 Suite 1400
Peoria, Illinois 61602

9 309—637—6000
rriffle@emrslaw. corn

10 BY: ROBERT M. RIFFLE,

11 Appeared on behalf of the Petitioner;

12

13 ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
1021 North Grand Avenue East

14 P.O. Box 19276
Springfield, Illinois 62794—9276

15 217—782—2893
Melanie.jarvis@epa.state.il.us

16 BY: MS. MELANIE JARVIS,

17 Appeared on behalf of the Respondent.

18

19

20

21

22

23

24
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1 INDEX

2 PAGES

3 Opening Remarks by the Hearing Officer 4 - 5

Preliminary Matters Discussed 5 - 9

5

6 WITNESSES DIRECT CROSS REDIRECT RECROSS

7 ALLAN GREEN 9 20 31/40 34

8 THOMAS HENNINGER 42 45 51

9

10

11

12

13

14 EXHIBITS

15 NUMBER/LETTER MARKED RECEIVED

16 Petitioner’s Exhibit 1 17 19

17 Petitioner’s Exhibit 2 18 19

18 Petitioner’s Exhibit 3 20 20

19

20

21

22

23

24
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Page 9

1 witness.

2 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Mr. Green, would you

3 like to have a seat up there? And Court Reporter, will

4 you please swear the witness?

5 (Witness sworn.)

6

7 ALLAN GREEN, produced, sworn and examined on

8 behalf of the Petitioner, testified as follows:

9 DIRECT EXAMINATION

10 BY MR. RIFFLE:

11 Q. Mr. Green, would you please identify yourself

12 for record?

13 A. Allan Green. I’m the President of Midwest

14 Environmental Consulting and Remediation Services in

15 Tremont, Illinois.

16 Q. And what’s the relationship between Midwest

17 Environmental and Warsaw/Itco?

18 A. Warsaw/Itco is a client of ours regarding a

19 leaking underground storage tank incident at their

20 facility in Minier.

21 Q. And can you give just a very brief overview of

22 the history of this project and Midwest’s involvement in

23 this remediation?

24 A. We got involved in the site during a tank
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Page 13

1 Q. From your perspective, did that -- would you

2 call that a ground water treatment system?

3 A. Yes.

4 Q. And from your perspective, did that ground water

5 treatment system accomplish anything in terms of

6 protection of the environment?

7 A. It would have at least stopped any further

8 contamination from my draining off the property.

9 Q. And it’s your testimony that that is something

10 that was accomplished by this system?

11 A. Yes.

12 Q. Okay. How long did that system remain

13 operational?

14 A. It was in operation for around two and a half

15 years. About that time that the EPA was reviewing our

16 modification plan, there was a car accident, and the car

17 basically ran into the treatment system building, put the

18 unit out of operation for about four months while they

19 were repairing the pump and resituating things back on,

20 that the individual’s insurance company paid for, and then

21 the system was back in operation. So I’m going to say

22 three years.

23 Q. And when was it back in operation approximately?

24 A. Basically 2005.
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Page 16

1 order to do any further excavation on the property, we

2 would have basically had to put the system or put the

station out of operation, out of business, remove all the

4 installed equipment, the new equipment, and taken -- you

5 know, taken down the building.

6 When we did the early action activities, the

tank removal installers had to drive sheet pile along the

8 edge of the building to keep the building from coming into

9 the hole, based upon the fact that we had water within a

10 couple feet and it was all sloughing off into the hole, so

11 we couldn’t have excavated anything else without basically

12 permanently putting the station out of business.

13 Q. And it’s your testimony that you’re able to

14 close this incident without having to do this additional

15 source removal; is that correct?

16 A. Yes.

17 MR. RIFFLE: Can I be off the record for

18 just a moment?

19 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: We’ll go off the

20 record for a moment.

21 (There was then had an off-the-record

22 discussion.)

23 Can we go back on the record?

24 MR. RIFFLE: Yes.
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1 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: All right.

2 Q. Mr. Green, I’m showing you for the record a

3 cover letter dated November 10, 2003. It looks like this

4 is the middle of the priority cap budget amendment. Do

5 you recognize that document, sir?

6 (Petitioner’s Exhibit Number 1 was marked for

7 identification.)

8 A. Yes.

9 Q. And can you explain for the record what that

10 document is?

11 A. This was the addendum to the budget for the

12 corrective action plan that was approved by the EPA in

13 2002, but the budget had been denied.

14 Q. So this is essentially the amended budget that

15 was ultimately approved; is that correct?

16 A. Yes.

17 Q. And at page 1—2 of that document, if you’d flip

18 to that, please, can you explain what that page is?

19 A. This is the breakdown of the -- on the budget

20 forms for other costs for expenditures that we would have

21 of our out-of-pocket.

22 Q. And what do those expenditures include?

23 A. EPA air permitting fee, power, single-phase

24 power for the system and the hook-up of the system to the
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Page 19

1 the record what happened to those three particular

2 expenditures that included that air permitting fee?

3 A. Without looking at the entire record, then, I’m

saying that they were -- as far as the approvals go?

5 Q. Right, as far as the approval.

6 A. The approvals, they were approved as they were.

7 Q. So that $3,425 amount that appears on page 1-2,

8 if you look at the last page of Exhibit 2, does that

depict that that amount was approved in full?

10 A. Yes. Yes.

11 Q. Okay.

12 MR. RIFFLE: I’d move for the admission of

13 Exhibits 1 through 3, and I would note for the record

14 these are not in the administrative record.

15 MS. JARVIS: And we have no objection.

16 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Okay. All exhibits,

17 1, 2 and 3 are admitted.

18 MS. JARVIS: Well, what is Exhibit 3? We

19 didn’t go through that.

20 MR. RIFFLE: Oh, I’m sorry. I apologize.

21 MS. JARVIS: 1 and 2, I have no objection

22 to. I have absolutely no objection to 1 and 2.

23 (Petitioner’s Exhibit Numbers 1 and 2 were

24 admitted into evidence.)
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1 BY MR. RIFFLE:

2 Q. Mr. Green, I’m handing you Exhibit 3. Please

3 identify those for the record?

4 (Petitioner’s Exhibit Number 3 was marked for

5 identification.)

6 A. This is just the printout of the IEPA database

7 for the site, the status of the site from your system.

8 MS. JARVIS: Okay. I have no objection to

that, either.

10 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Okay.

11 MS. JARVIS: These are all documents within

12 the course of the business.

13 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: All right. Those

14 three exhibits are admitted.

15 (Petitioner’s Exhibit Number 3 was admitted

16 into evidence.)

17 MR. RIFFLE: No further questions.

18 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Okay.

19 MS. JARVIS: Okay.

20 CROSS EXAMINATION

21 BY MS. JARVIS:

22 Q. I’m going to show you some documents, okay, and

23 I like to stand when I talk, just so that you know. It

24 comes from being a prosecutor. It’s not —-
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1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

operate the system.

Q. And what year was that? I mean, because this

was 2003, and you started operating in 2005.

A. It was 2005.

Q. So I’m trying to figure out how many years, if

this is an annual fee, did you pay the fee?

MR. RIFFLE: I think that misstated the

prior testimony as to when the system started.

BY MS. JARVIS:

Q. Well, that is the 2003 submittal —- no, 2002

submittal -— and we started in 2003.

A. Right. We put the system in in 2003.

Q. So did you pay the fee in 2003?

A. Yes, the end of 2003.

Q. Okay. And it was reimbursed?

A. Yes.

Q. And you paid it in 2004.

A. That -— I mean, I would have to look at that

because I don’t think that even became an issue, so I’m

assuming, yes, we did.

Q. Okay. And then in 2005, it was an increased

amount then. Did you submit an amended budget at that

time?

24 A. I think when we did that, we sent it in with the
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1 corrective action plan to modify the system.

2 Q. Okay.

3 A. It was in there with that.

4 Q. Okay. So this would have been a 2005 submittal.

5 A. Right.

6 Q. Was it also included in 2010 submittal? I mean,

did you now pay that fee from 2005 until 2009?

8 A. I mean, I don’t want to veer off that question,

but when we had the original meeting a few months ago, I

10 think Tom had said, well, just look at the date that that

11 fee was paid, and if it was before that denial letter for

12 the system, then we don’t even have a —- I mean, we don’t

13 even have an issue, and it was two months after that.

14 Q. I’m just trying to figure out for the Board how

15 much it is, okay? Because we know it went up with

16 Governor Blagojevich, and I’m not disputing that at all,

17 okay?

18 A. Okay.

19 Q. I’m just trying to figure out what years you

20 paid it and how much that amount would be and which

21 budgets they were included in, so it’s more of a

22 factual

23 A. I know it was also included in the 2010 because

24 I just looked at it today.



Page 24

1 Q. Okay.

2 A. And it was also in there, and I think it was

3 $5,900, something like that, you know, rounded off.

4 Q. Okay.

5 A. But when I did look at the date that that was

6 paid versus when the enhancements got rejected, it was

about two months after that. So that’s why we’re

8 basically

9 Q. Why we’re talking about this issue.

10 A. Right.

11 Q. Okay. I just wanted to clarify that so I knew

12 if we were talking about just that one fee or if we’re

13 talking about all of them after.

14 A. No. It’s just this one.

15 Q. Okay. We’re going to switch gears, now that

16 I’ve clarified that in my own mind.

17 Okay. The first document I’m going to show you

18 is in the administrative record, so I’m not going to mark

19 it as an exhibit, and it is the denial letter, okay?

20 A. Uh-huh.

21 Q. And specifically what I want you to look at is

22 1, 2, 3, 4, 5.

23 A. Uh-huh.

24 Q. Okay. And if you could read number 1 into the
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l HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Okay.

2 MS. JARVIS: And it’s page 79 of the

3 record, if I didn’t mention that already.

4 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Okay.

5 THE WITNESS:

6 A. I’m going to say there was a corrective action

plan submitted on 6—18 of 2010.

8 Q. So it was five years before the next document

9 was submitted.

10 MR. RIFFLE: I’m going to object.

11 Obviously, without having a full review of the documents,

12 I don’t want to hold him to that if, indeed, that’s not

13 accurate.

14 MS. JARVIS: And if it’s changed, that

15 would be fine.

16 MR. RIFFLE: And I think it’s not because

17 I’m just looking at the record here, I’m seeing January 25

18 of 2010 letter so ——

19 MS. JARVIS: Well, the only point I’m

20 trying to make is it was from 2005 to 2010.

21 MR. RIFFLE: I just want to make sure

22 that this doesn’t pertain to something that’s not -—

23 BY MS. JARVIS:

24 Q. Okay. So it was from 2005 to 2010. And during
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Page 42

1 MR. RIFFLE: No further questions.

2 MS. JARVIS: I have nothing further.

3 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Okay. Thank you,

4 Mr. Green.

5 Mr. Riffle, do you have anything further?

6 MR. RIFFLE: I have no further witnesses.

7 MS. JARVIS: Could I ask for just about

8 like a five—minute break to consult with my witness?

9 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Sure. We’ll go off

10 the record.

11 (A brief recess was taken.)

12 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Are we ready to go

13 back on the record? Okay.

14 Ms. Jarvis, we will pick up with your

15 presentation of your case; and would the court reporter

16 please swear in the witness.

17 (Witness sworn.)

18

19 THOMAS HENNINGER, produced, sworn and examined

20 on behalf of the Petitioner, testified and deposed as

21 follows:

22 DIRECT EXAMINATION

23 BY MS. JARVIS:

24 Q. Please state your name.
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1 Q. Well, I’m just reading what I understand this to

2 be. It says: It is difficult to ascertain a recovery

3 well system proposed in the plan is appropriate for the

4 remediation of ground water at this time.

5 Which system are you referring to there?

6 A. The system that’s at the site.

7 Q. The existing system, or the proposed system?

8 A. Either.

9 MR. RIFFLE: I think I have no further

10 questions.

11 MS. JARVIS: I just have a couple

12 follow—up.

13 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

14 BY MS. JARVIS:

15 Q. When does the Agency write letters to people?

16 A. When we receive a plan or a budget.

17 Q. Do we ever on our own write letters to people?

18 A. No.

19 MS. JARVIS: Okay. I have no other

20 questions.

21 MR. RIFFLE: Can I have just one minute?

22 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Sure.

23 MR. RIFFLE: I have nothing further.

24 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Okay. Thank you,
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1 Mr. Henninger.

2 Ms. Jarvis, do you have anything further?

3 MS. JARVIS: I have nothing further.

4 HEARING OFFICER WEBB: Okay.

5 We should receive the transcript of these

6 proceedings on March 8th, and it will be posted on the

7 Board’s website. The public comment deadline is March

8 12th. Public comment must be filed in accordance with

9 Section 101.628 of the Board’s procedural rules.

10 Petitioner’s brief is due April 8th and Respondent’s brief

11 is due by May 8th and Petitioner’s reply, if any, is due

12 by May 22nd.

13 So there’s no one here who wishes to make

14 any public comment. If no one has anything further, we’ll

5 conclude these proceedings. We stand adjourned. Thank

16 you very much.

17 (Whereupon, the above-entitled

18 proceedings were concluded at 11:36

19 a.m., February 26, 2013.)

20

21

22

23

24
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1 STATE OF ILLINOIS)
SS

2 COUNTY OF MACON

3

4 I, LISA 1K. HAHN, CSR, RMR, do hereby

5 state that I am a court reporter doing business in the

6 City of Decatur, County of Macon, and State of Illinois;

7 that I reported by means of machine shorthand the

8 proceedings held in the foregoing cause, and that the

9 foregoing is a true and correct transcript of my shorthand

10 notes so taken as aforesaid.

11

Lisa K. Hahn, CSR, RMR
14 Notary Public, Macon County, Illinois

CSR #84—2149
15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24
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